NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC

Last year, the Terrebonne Parish Council appointed a Home Rule Charter Review Commission to evaluate the current Home Rule Charter and to offer recommendations on how the document may be updated to reflect existing State Statutes and current conditions. After a series of bi-monthly public meetings, the Commission is ready to make its recommendations. A public hearing will be held on Thursday, June 2, 2005, at 5:30 pm in the Council Meeting Room on the second floor of the Government Tower. Commissioners urge the public to offer comments on the proposed changes.

Following receipt of the final form of the document, the Terrebonne Parish Council will schedule the changes to go before the voters for consideration. The Council is NOT allowed to make changes to the recommendations. The June 2 hearing may be the public's final opportunity to voice concerns about the changes until the election.

If anyone has questions on the changes or if you would like to receive a copy of the revised Charter, please contact the Council Clerk at the above mentioned telephone number.

PAUL A. LABAT COUNCIL CLERK TERREBONNE PARISH COUNCIL

PUBLISH UNTIL JUNE 2, 2005